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In This Issue   From the President: 
 by Chief Don Davids 
 

 

Greetings to all MABAS Members, 

We have made it a little more than half-
way through 2022 and it has been 
mostly an uneventful year so far. Please 
keep the Highland Park response agen-
cies and community in your thoughts 
and lend them any support that you 
can.  I know there are many other is-
sues that concern our members and I 
hope you and your departments are 
able to work through those challenges. 
Fuel prices and inflation are probably 
topics that many departments are fac-
ing, and it does not look like those will 
head in the downward direction any-
time soon.  

A topic at the recent MABAS executive 
board meeting in June was the intro-
duction of the updated MABAS master 
mutual aid agreement. The draft docu-
ment was included in the packets for 
the meeting and posted on our website. 
Please review the document and if you 
have comments or questions, please 
contact MABAS staff or myself so we  

 

 

 

 

can help answer those questions. We 
anticipate the draft agreement being on 
the agenda for the October 19, 2022, 
meeting in Peoria and voting on its ac-
ceptance.  

The most recent MABAS executive 
board meeting was held on June 15, 
2022, at the MABAS Readiness Center 
and two remote sites - Peoria and 
Mount Vernon. We had good attend-
ance at all three sites and the technolo-
gy worked very well. Thank you to eve-
ryone that participated. Our next exec-
utive board meeting is in Peoria on Oc-
tober 19. I hope to see you there. 

Please stay safe and keep up the good 
work of protecting your communities. 

Respectfully, 

Don Davids 

President, MABAS-IL 

davids@mabas-il.org 
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Now that the weather has finally warmed 

up I hope everyone is having an enjoyable 

summer. MABAS has recently finalized its 

Homeland Security Grant Program request 

for the 12-month period beginning July 1, 

2023. Due to the fact that the overall 

grant provided to Illinois was reduced 

around 10% MABAS is again operating 

with fewer funds to support statewide 

mutual aid. The State FY23 Preparedness 

and Response Grant for MABAS was also 

approved which will offset some of the 

cuts due to the federal grant reductions 

and use restrictions. We once again will 

receive an increased grant from the Office 

of the State Fire Marsal that helps MABAS 

offset expenses that are not grant eligible. 

Thanks for this grant go out to Fire Mar-

shal Matt Perez. We would like to thank 

Matt for all he has done in his tenure as  

 

State Fire Marshal and wish him the best 

in his retirement in Arizona.  

We still need to address the future capital 

replacement needs of MABAS which we 

have identified with the State. We are also 

working on alternate funding sources to 

cover the basic operating expenses of 

MABAS and other mutual aid organiza-

tions and move these costs from an in-

creasing difficult federal funding source. 

As these plans develop we most certainly 

be asking for everyone’s help.   

 

 

Planning will begin in August for the 2023 

MABAS Command and Dispatchers Sum-

mit next February in Bloomington-Normal. 

A “Call for Speakers” notice has been sent 

to all Divisions where we are looking for 

departments or divisions to share their 

experiences at difficult situations, best 

practices or lessons learned. If you have 

something that you wish to share with the 

entire group please contact us.  

The next MABAS Executive Board meeting 

is scheduled for October 19, 2023 at the 

conclusion of the Illinois Fire Chiefs Associ-

ation Conference in Peoria. We will also 

be offering remote sites again if you can-

not attend in person. Discussion and pos-

sible approval of the new Master MABAS 

Agreement will take place at this meeting 

so it is extremely important that your divi-

sion attends to understand the process 

and ask any questions.   

Thank you everyone for your support of 

MABAS and keep everyone safe and 

healthy.     

A Message from MABAS-Illinois 
By: Chief Glenn Ericksen 
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FILO Committee 

 

 

Fire Information Liaison Officer 

If you attended the MABAS Conference in Bloomington, you may have heard our FILO Committee’s pitch for more 
members.  The committee’s primary goal is to have members from across Illinois who can assist in filtering infor-
mation to the Statewide Terrorism and Intelligence Center (STIC) and who can be a local resource when the STIC is 
looking for information or “ground truth” during an incident. 

A few incidents from 2021 serve as a good example as to how the FILO Committee could serve to obtain infor-
mation as the incident is unfolding. Rockton, Morris, Wood River and Edwardsville are prime examples.   

During the hazardous materials leak in Wood River the STIC began receiving incident information concerning a haz-
ardous materials “spill” near a refinery, a river, and a highway. All of those raise red flags for the intelligence analy-
sists assigned to monitor for nefarious activity across our state. During an active incident a call to the command 
post is obviously not an option.  

Fortunately, the concerns with that particular incident were quickly alleviated, but it serves as a good example of 
how a communication chain can help during those events which are man-made or affect a large area.    

Once we establish that line of communication, there are many things the FILO can do to help Incident Command for 
the overall success of the incident. 

Communication Rooms: If you have ever joined the STIC Public Safety Room for weather events, you are famil-
iar with the Public Safety Room. We can assist by doing the same type of room for your prolonged emer-
gency. Uploading IAP’s or simply tracking personnel on an invitation only web-based platform. 

Information Gathering / Dispel Rumors: During an emergency, the IC Team has no time to monitor social media 
or chase rumors down. That, however, is a good example of what the FILO members can do in communica-
tion with STIC. During the civil unrest, we were told busloads of protestors were headed to Springfield.  
That rumor was quickly dispelled with a line of communication to STIC.  

Changing Conditions: During a prolonged incident we can assist in monitoring for changes to the weather, simi-
lar incidents in Illinois or the US, or bad actors who may attempt to take advantage while your local re-
sources are task saturated.  

The bottom line, communication is key during a major incident and the FILO Committee is a great resource to 
bridge that gap. The perfect recruit for the committee is simply a firefighter who has the blessing of his/her 
department with an interest in intelligence. The committee normally meets by conference call and once or 
twice per year in person. If you are interested, please reach out to our committee chairman Chief Steve 
Bennett at Bennett.Steve@co.coles.il.us  

 

www.mabas-il.org 

mailto:Bennett.Steve@co.coles.il.us
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Prior to a MABAS coordinated response 
for an interdivisional, statewide mission 
tasking or out-of-state Emergency Man-
agement Assistance Compact (EMAC) 
tasking, divisions are required to submit 
the Pre-Deployment Forms.  These forms 
include the Pre-Deployment Roster and 
Support Vehicle Inventory form.  These 
forms are sent to divisions as part of the 
tasking messaging by RED Center. Divi-
sions should complete the forms and sub-
mit them back to RED Center as soon as 
possible.  Once received by RED Center, 
this information is populated into the Sal-
amander Accountability System.  Once in 
the system,  MABAS, RED Center, Orland 
Central and then the local IC/UAC have 
access into the individuals, vehicles and 
other resources responding to the inci-
dent.  

There are a lot of information fields on 
the Pre-Deployment Roster.   

While having the mobile phone, email, 
salary rate and exempt/non-exempt sta-
tus (yellow columns) is beneficial for an 
interdivisional or statewide tasking, these 
fields are not required for interdivisional 
or in-state mission takings or respons-
es.  It is critical to complete the yellow 
columns for an EMAC tasking.  MABAS 
works with IEMA to compile and submit 
this information to the state requesting 
assistance. Without this information, IE-
MA cannot execute the formal agreement 
to send resources out of state.  The first 
two positions on the roster are for the 
resource leader(s) and should contain 
their contact information for any re-
sponse type. 

The Support Vehicle Inventory identifies 
the vehicles that personnel will be taking 
on the incident response.  Critical infor-
mation is the vehicle/equipment’s begin-
ning mileage and/or hours as this will be 

used in the reimbursement process.  Un-
derstanding a division may make adjust-
ments on what vehicles are assigned to 
the mission tasking, updates to this form 
can be resubmitted to RED Center.  

Please take the time to review these Pre-
Deployment Forms and your division’s 
plans to support taskings or missions. 
From the Hurricane IDA response in 2021, 
divisions had individuals from different 
fire agencies assigned to the fire engine(s) 
and saw the engine strike teams made up 
of personnel and vehicles from multiple 
divisions.  This type of collaboration 
worked to provide the 15 fire engines and 
personnel for the mission. 

MABAS will continue to incorporate the 
use of these forms during exercises to 
increase divisional familiarity and ac-
countability.  Your Regional Branch Chief 
is a good source of information for these 

Pre-Deployment Forms  

By: Operations Section Chief Lyne  
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Pre-Deployment Forms  

By: Operations Section Chief Lyne  

 

 

MABAS Expedient Western 

Shelter Systems – Vent Caps 

During the course of the Western Shelter 

rehabilitation effort,  MABAS has become 

aware of a design change to the vent caps 

for the Western Shelter roofs (see imag-

es).  If your division received a new roof, 

please check to make sure you have the 

correct vent cap.  Questions on the return 

to readiness, part needs or the vent caps 

can be directed to your Operations Branch 

Chief or Bob Bush at the MABAS MRC at 

bush@mabas-il.org  
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Resource Typing and Emergency Management Assis-
tance Compact (EMAC) Deployments 

 

Over the past several years there has been an increase in number of national large scale disasters.  Typical-
ly, these have been associated with major hurricanes and have involved the response of fire and rescue re-
lated resources from other states.  Through the Emergency Management Assistance Compact (EMAC), 
states can request additional resources from other states.   When states request resources through the 
EMAC process, they request specifically typed resources.  FEMA’s National Integration Center (NIC) main-
tains an online catalogue of resource types.  The link to the resource typing library tool is: https://
rtlt.preptoolkit.fema.gov/Public 

 

As hurricane season continues, it is expected that states impacted by hurricanes will generate EMAC re-
quests for resources.  Over the past several years, MABAS has worked with IEMA on requests for strike 
teams for fire engines, ambulance with firefighters, tenders, brush trucks plus urban search and rescue 
(US&R) and swiftwater teams.  Please take some time to familiarize yourself with these resource types 
and their capabilities before the next EMAC request is received.  Divisions interested in learning more 
about resource typing can contact their Branch Chief.  I am also available to discuss this further. 

 

Check us out on Facebook @ MABAS-Illinois 
 

 

https://rtlt.preptoolkit.fema.gov/Public
https://rtlt.preptoolkit.fema.gov/Public
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FAST FACTS 

We welcome Mark Sikorski to MABAS 

 For More Information 

 MABAS, Illinois 

847-403-0500 

 

Questions/Comments 

If your Department or Division has responded to a call or had a big 

event and you would like MABAS to add it to this newsletter, or you 

have any questions or comments about the newsletters? If so, please 

feel free to email or call us. We look forward to any and all sugges-

tions or comments. 

Email—Littlefield@mabas-il.org Phone—847-403-0511 

Experiments in universities have actually 
been carried out to figure out how many 

licks it takes to get to the center of a Toot-
sie Pop, both with machine and human 

lickers (because this is important scientific 
knowledge!). The results ranged from 252 

to 411. (tootsie.com)  

Fun Fact 

MABAS Division Map 
With Branch Chiefs 

www.mabas-il.org 

Dispatch Seminar Springfield Illinois 
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The MABAS President’s Leadership Award is presented to individuals for their outstanding contribution to the Mutual Aid Box 

Alarm System and to Fire, EMS, and Special Operations preparedness in Illinois. At the MABAS Summit last February, the 

Awards for 2021 and 2022 were presented to State Fire Marshal Matt Perez and former Director of the Illinois Fire Service Insti-

tute Royal Mortenson by MABAS President Don Davids. They join a very distinguished list of award winners whose contribu-

tions have been vital in building MABAS and fire mutual aid in Illinois.  

These past award winners include, 

    Mike Chamness             Richard Jaehne              Don Kauerauf             Andrew Velasquez 

    Jerry Page                       Don Davids                     Sean Malloy                Bill Bell 

    Gregg Burke                   Ralph Blust                     John Rikje                     Joe Cluchey 

    Chris Lienhardt              Dan O’Connell                Paul Maplethorpe      Robert Key 

    Larry Matkaitis               Jonathon Monken        Dave Kowalski             Jay Reardon 

    Jeff Macko                       Dave Haywood 

Congratulations to Matt and Royal and thank you for your contributions to MABAS.  

MABAS President’s Leadership Award 
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  On the evening of July 10th, at approxi-

mately 19:30 hours the Roberts Park Fire 

Protection District was dispatched to 95th 

Street and 104th Avenue in unincorporated 

Palos for a fuel tanker rollover. Upon arrival, 

the Division 21 Haz Mat Team was request-

ed, along with a Tender Box alarm. 

 The Tanker was on its side, leaking, with a 

full load of fuels. The scene was occupied 

for over 12 hours for spill control and miti-

gation by numerous area MABAS Members, 

Cook County Sheriff and E-Environmental 

Solutions was cleared around 08:45. 

 

Division 21 Hazmat Incident  

By: Mark Sikorski 
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Niles Fire Department Explorer Post #28 

Assist MABAS 

Special thanks to the Niles Fire Department Explorer 

Post #28 who assisted in Operation DuoDote Disposal 

at the MRC on July 6, 2022. This project involved re-

moving unwanted packaging materials from expired 

DuoDote medication that was collected from each 

MABAS Division and Special Teams in 2019. By remov-

ing the packing materials and leaving the syringe con-

tainers, has reduced the weight by over half of the total 

box weight. Ultimately, this a substantial cost savings 

for the proper disposal of non-hazardous pharmaceuti-

cal incineration of all expired DuoDote medication that 

was previously collected.  

For more information about NFD Explorer Post #28 

please contact District Chief Guerino at srg@vniles.com 

or by phone at 847-588-6806. 
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ILTF-1 Swift Water 
Rescue Training 
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During the MABAS Executive Board meeting on June 15, 2022, MABAS HQ Staff discussed the need information re-
garding each division’s Expedient Western Shelter System trailer and generator light tower (GLT). If your division 

has not done so already, please complete the surveys as soon as possible. Below are the links to the surveys the can 
be completed on a phone, table or PC.  

Western Shelter tent trailer survey: https://arcg.is/b9HLq   

 

 

Check Out Our New web site  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WWW.MABAS-IL.ORG 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Western Shelter tent trailer survey: https://arcg.is/b9HLq 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Generator Light Tower survey: https://arcg.is/zyzrz 

Please contact B/C Bob Bush 

at Bush@MABAS-IL.org or 

call 224-612-4137 

https://arcg.is/b9HLq
https://arcg.is/zyzrz
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www.mabasfoundation-il.org 

MABAS Foundation Recognizes Illinois Legislators 

 

State Representative Kelly Burks and State Senator 

Bill Cunningham were recognized by the MABAS 

Foundation for their efforts in promoting House 

Bill 3136, which amends the Raffles and Poker 

Runs Act, allowing raffle licenses to be issued to 

fire protection agencies and associations that rep-

resent fire protection officials. Other state legisla-

tors who have been recognized by the MABAS 

Foundation include; Senator Christopher Bell, Sen-

ator Neil Anderson, Senator Antonio Munoz, Sena-

tor Robert Martwick, Representative Michael 

Zalewski, and Representative Elizabeth Hernandez.  

 

 

From left to right: North Palos Fire Chief Paul Mackin, Bedford Park Deputy Fire Chief William Thomas, MABAS Foundation Direc-

tor Marcella Raymond, MABAS Administrative Section Chief Bernie Lyons, MABAS Foundation President Liisa Starck, Evergreen 

Park Fire Chief Ron Kleinhaus, State Representative Kelly Burke, State Senator Bill Cunningham, Glenwood Fire Chief Kevin Welsh 

Sr., Burbank Fire Chief David Gilgenberg II.  
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Foundation Director 

Liisa L. Stark 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Liisa L. Stark 

Vice President - Public Affairs 

Union Pacific Railroad 

 

Portfolio: In 2022, Ms. Stark was appointed Vice President – Public Affairs and leads a team responsible 

for Union Pacific’s public affairs, government affairs, community relations, philanthropic giving and advo-

cacy programs in the 23 states where the company operates.  

Ms. Stark also manages a purchase-of-service agreement with Metra for commuter service operated and 

maintained by Union Pacific in the Chicago Region.  

History:  Ms. Stark began her career in 1999 as a communications analyst at the Cities, Counties & 

Schools Partnership, where she worked for five years on coordinating inter-governmental collaboration 

and joint planning among California's cities, counties and schools.  From 2003-2008,  Ms. Stark was a lob-

byist at the League of California Cities, where she directed policy development and represented cities’ 

interests to the in the areas of transportation and public safety. From 2008 – 2010 she worked for a pri-

vate firm, specializing in advocacy on transportation issues at the federal and state levels.  Ms. Stark 

joined Union Pacific in 2010, serving as Director of Public Affairs for Northern California and Nevada prior 

to becoming Assistant Vice President – Public Affairs in Chicago in 2015.    
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MABAS Foundation Partners 

Each month on ‘Inside Darley’ Paul Darley highlights industry trends, new products, best 
practices, thought leadership and more. The videos typically last about 4 minutes and are 
supplemented with insightful articles and resources. We invite the MABAS community to 
watch our October series here and if you want even more content, we hope you’ll sub-
scribe.         

The latest video can be found here https://darley.com/about/entry/inside-darley-october-
2020  

People can sign up for newsletters here: https://darley.com/about/newsletter-signup  

Founded in 1990, Air One Equipment, Inc. is a family owned and operated full-line 
fire and safety equipment distributor. Our sales and service staff work out of a mod-
ern 8,000 square foot facility located in South Elgin, Illinois. Our second location is 
operated out of a 3,500 square foot facility in Menomonee Falls, WI. In both loca-
tions, we have a warehouse full of best in class products available for our first re-
sponders. 

At Air One Equipment, Inc., "You know us by the company we keep". We offer our 
customers quality equipment at competitive prices from the leading manufacturers 

in the industry. We pride ourselves in continuing to provide exceptional service after sale, both on the products we sell 
and the way we treat our customers. With over 400 years of combined experience in the fire service industry, our sales 
consultants and factory trained service staff are able to assist you in choosing and maintaining the equipment you need 
to safely perform your job. Contact "The House That Service Built!" to see how we can serve you in the future. 888-247-
1204 

Union Pacific Railroad Company is the principal operating company of Union Pacific Corpo-
ration (NYSE: UNP). We are one of America’s most recognized companies, with a heritage 
of building the country and a vision to keep doing so. 

Our rail network connects 23 states in the western two-thirds of the country, providing a 
critical link in the global supply chain. Over the last 10 years, from 2009 to 2018, Union 
Pacific invested $34 billion in our network and operations, supporting America’s transpor-
tation infrastructure and enabling economic growth. 

    MABAS ILLINOIS 

     233 W. Hintz Rd. 

      Wheeling, IL 60090 

847-403-0525 

 

WWW.MABASFOUNDATION-IL.ORG 

 

https://darley.com/about/entry/inside-darley-october-2020
https://darley.com/about/entry/inside-darley-october-2020
https://darley.com/about/newsletter-signup

